
 

kimley-horn.com 2201 West Royal Lane, Suite 275, Irving, TX 75063 214 420 5600 

 

November 3, 2020 

Jamie Brierton 
Project Manager 
 
City of Coppell 
 
 
RE: Sidewalk, Street & Alley Pavement Repairs 

Project No.: 1021-03 
Bid No.: Q-1021-03 

  
Ms. Brierton, 

Upon your request, Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. (Kimley-Horn) contacted references provided by 
New World Contracting, LLC (New World) to assist in your evaluation of bids on the above referenced 
project. 
 
Kimley-Horn spoke with the following references. Other references we attempted to contact were not 
responsive to our requests to discuss New World’s qualifications. 
 
Mr. Kirk Iverson, Contract Administrator for the City of Irving Public Works Department, confirmed New 
World performed an annual maintenance contract and that the City of Irving recently renewed that 
contract. The contract amount was $1.1 million. He indicated there were no issues with New World and 
that they were responsive. There were some quantity discrepancies early in the project, but those 
issues have not been repeated. New World did not use any sub-contractors for the work. Mr. Iverson 
also stated that New World has handled temporary traffic control very well and they have been very 
responsive to any reported issues, even during weekends when no work is being performed. 
 
Mr. Mark Misun, Project Manager for the City of Frisco, confirmed that New World recently completed a 
roadway lane widening and U-turn construction on Dallas Parkway for the City in the contract amount of 
$1.2 million. Mr. Misun indicated there were some quantity adjustments, but all adjustments were 
handled fairly by New World. The project was not completed on time, but the delays were beyond New 
World’s control. The project was completed within budget and Mr. Misun indicated New World did a 
good job on the project. New World did utilize sub-contractor’s on the project and no issues were 
observed. There were no warranty issues. Mr. Misun stated that temporary traffic control was handled 
well and communication was very good. Mr. Misun indicated the City of Frisco would work with New 
World again. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
KIMLEY-HORN AND ASSOCIATES, INC. 
 

 
 
Brad Rusk, CPC, CCCA 


